BOARD OF SELECTMEN

WORK SESSION

June 16, 2022

The Campton Town, Board of Selectmen met at 2:00 pm on Thursday, June 16, 2022. Selectmen Davis. Selectman Dan Boynton, Craig Engel, and Mort Donahue were present. Also present were Campton Town Administrator Corey Davenport, Planning and Zoning Coordinator, Jade Hartsgrove, and Natasha Egger, Minutes Recorder. A Member of the public on Zoom was Gale Johnk.

Call to Order: Chair Davis called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm.

Non-Public Minutes: Selectman Boynton made a motion to go into non-public under RSA 91-A:3, II (a) at 2:06 pm. Selectman Mort second the motion. The Board voted unanimously in favor.

A motion was made to come out of Non-public by Selectman Boynton, seconded by Selectman Engel. The Board unanimously voted in favor to come out of the non-public session at 2:30 pm.

Selectmen's Work Session

During the Work session, The Board signed the manifests and reviewed the bills. The Board went over road issues and reviewed the proposed maintenance plan from the Road Agent, Ron Farnsworth. Selectman Boynton would like to look at what other towns are doing and would like to look into a long-term fix for cost savings long term for the gravel roads. Selectman Boynton also would like to look into a possible bond for Long Term.

Selectman Engel would like to look at the Road Structure and Stability of most of the roads that need attention. The Board did agree to set up a meeting with Eric from HEB. The engineers and Selectmen will discuss the scope for HEB to get an assessment of all the roads, ditches, and culverts. The Board would like to invite Eric from HEB to the next available meeting.

Town Administrator, Corey did explain to the Board that Ron did get bids in for paving. The board will announce bids in the next public meeting.

Tracking Report

Chair Davis asked for a Charter from the Climate Committee. The Town Administrator will reach out to Rita Sebastian from the Climate Committee. Selectmen went through a list of Tracking Report priorities provided by Selectman Engel. The Board discussed maintenance issues around the campus. The Board explored ways to keep costs down. The Board will be looking into other Town Ordinances, specifically for cable companies, to see if the Town can require them to schedule installations and receive approvals from the Town.

ARPA Request Review

The Board reviewed and approved the Fire Department's request to connect to the Town Hall's server. This will increase the internet and phone reliability in the Fire Department. The Board also approved replacing the Speed Radar Trailer for the Police Department.

Adjournment: There being no further business, Chair Davis adjourned the meeting at 4:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Natasha Egger Minutes Recorder